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I want to take this time to thank Arnold KQ6DI for his 

outstanding work on keeping improving the APRS 

iGATE coverage at the ODP (Morgan Territory) repeat-er 

site which will enhance APRS operation. Again, thank 

you Arnold.  I wanted to also thank Ian for his contin-

uing work on the repeater systems, making adjust-

ments as necessary. Ian and the repeater committee 

continue to work on ways to improve our repeaters 

for our use. 

I wanted to let you know that the board (Simon-Activities Chairperson) has 

found a way to make the Holiday meeting in December fun even though it will 

be a virtual meeting. With the plan that Simon has come up with the meeting 

will be fun and exciting. We will let you know more as the information becomes 

available. 

I encourage you to check in with the LARK Monday, Wednesday (10.10 Wind-

farms Net), and Thursday night nets, held every week.  Its good experience 

getting on the air. I want to thank Ed Diemer for coordinating the weekly nets. 

By participating in the nets, youôll hear what is going on in our Ham communi-

ty, and also, youôll make sure that you can be heard.  Iôm looking forward to 

hearing you on the nets, and seeing you attending the virtual club meet-

ings.  Although we are technically reaching the end of the calendar year, we 

still have a lot going on, so please get involved!  Our monthly meetings will re-

main virtual until we advise differently. 

I want to also take this time to wish you safe and fun holiday season. 

 

George Moorehead  KG6GEM 

 

 

Presidentôs Message  
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It seems like not-in-person meetings will last a bit more 

but weôre trying to stay together through our weekly 

Nets, Ham Breakfast, Repeaters activity and the News-

letter. 

Feel free to drop me a story if you think that would be of 

interest to our fellow LARKers. 

The White Elephant party wonôt happen, but a Holiday 

party is coming soon and despite being virtual it actual-

ly will be fun.  

SOTA activations are very ñactiveò thanks to the good weather but that can 

change now that the rains are finally coming to our area. 

Thanks to all the contributors to the LARK Newsletter. I have been getting 

quite a few lately and that is great. 

Keep active. Lots of contests in winter. You donôt have to be a consummate op-

erator to have fun in one, nor you have to have a huge station (look at me). Of 

course it helps. There are always strategies for any size, location and abilities. 

DX is starting to pick up thanks to more solar spots. In the last contests 15m 

has been open most of the time. I personally have been filling WAS on 12m and 

160m mostly on FT8. 

160m is a very strange band indeed. FT8 does not behave like in other bands. 

Itôs a lot more work.  

Hamfest has announced that they are preparing for an in-person show but 

many people are skeptical they will be ready for such an event. 

Hope to hear you on the bands. 

73 

Roberto K6KM  

 

Notes from the Editor 
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Per Ianôs initiative (W6TCP), a page has been established on our Membership 

Tab Website to list all those LARK Members who are SK. 

Please visit: https://livermoreark.org/membership/silentkeys/

silentkeys.html    

In Remembrance 

https://livermoreark.org/membership/silentkeys/silentkeys.html
https://livermoreark.org/membership/silentkeys/silentkeys.html
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Help Wanted!!!  LARK Archivist/Historian 

Help Wanted  

Apply now!  

LARK ARCHIVIST/HISTORIAN WANTED:  

One or more LARK Volunteers that love digital archiving/scrapbooking 

to go through, scan in, and organize old photo albums, newsletters, 

scrapbooks, articles, etc. Since we have been around since 1958, we have 

had a lot of interesting activity over the years and have done a lot of pub-

lic service. This person (or multiple people) will serve an invaluable role 

in sharing their findings with the current membership (often through 

newsletter articles) as well as preserving the history of LARK for future 

generations. If you can serve in this capacity please contact George at: 

kg6wiu1@comcast.net  
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Help Wanted!!!  LARK Secretary 

Position Open:  LARK Secretary                                                             
Jeana KK6KZT (present Secretary)  is leaving California Spring of 2021  

Responsibilities :  Attend Monthly General and Board Meetings (presently 

happening via ZOOM on the internet).  Take notes, and submit them in a 

timely manner for publication in LARK NEWS.   

Privileges :  This position gives you the right to vote on issues which board 

members decide.  This power is granted by the clubõs charter. You will be 

well -informed on all club affairs.  This is a great place to gain leadership 

experience, and share your ideas.  

Six Scintillating Secrets of  being Secretary :   

1.As part of  the Leadership group (the governing board) you will take an 
active role in formulating the clubõs goals and focus areas. 

2.You hold a key position in educating club members about events and 
happenings.  

3.You develop close relationships with the clubõs leadership and other 
club members.  You broaden your social contacts.  

4.You have a front -row seat at the Clubõs Monthly Presentations, and (as 
an active club member) you naturally have an added incentive to partici-
pate in club community service events.  

5.You will have fun.  Itõs a great way to volunteer.  Our president George is 
a joy to work with as are all the other board members.   

6.You get to be a STAR!  Your fellow LARK members will be  grateful that 
you have stepped up to help guide our club into the future.   

Availability:   Interested?  Please contact President George Moorehead 
directly via e -mail.  I have committed to serve through April 2021.  It is 
possible to become the secretary earlier than this if youõd like to gain ex-
perience taking notes while we have ZOOM meetings.  Now is the per-
fect time for YOU to take center stage!   
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 We know itôs early but we want to keep the spirit up. Looking forward to it! 

This unique bicycle tour for women of all ages and abilities winds through 

Amador, Livermore, Diablo and San Ramon Valleys. The Classic routes 35, a 

metric century (65 miles/105k) and 100 miles and is mostly flat with a few mod-

erate hills. From the new start at Las Positas College in Livermore, the ride 

goes north on Collier Canyon Rd. and then along the base of beautiful Mount 

Diablo to Danville before circling south through Pleasanton, out through the 

vineyards of Livermore, then north of Livermore, where it turns south and back 

to the Las Positas College. 

Charming Princes will be at three rest/food stops along the way, with a cold 

lunch at the second stop. Our SAG service patrols the entire route to provide 

rider assistance if required. A Cinderella Classic ride patch is awarded to every 

rider. Leave your Prince Charming at home or better yet, have him volunteer 

(for LARK), and enjoy a special day! 

 

More information at the website:  http://granfondoguide.com/Events/Index/3937/

cinderella-classic-and-challenge  

 

Letôs keep the spirit up! 

 

73 

Roberto K6KM  

 

2021 Activities 

http://granfondoguide.com/Events/Index/3937/cinderella-classic-and-challenge
http://granfondoguide.com/Events/Index/3937/cinderella-classic-and-challenge
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19:00 Meeting called to order by President George M. KG6GEM, and 
adjourned at 20:22.  Attendees:  George M. KGGEM, Ron K. AD6KV, 
David C. KG6WIR, Ian P.  W6TCP, Paul A. NK8F, Roger D. KK6RD, Si-
mon B. KM6TCM, Bernie B. NJ6W. Absent:  Jeana H. KK6KZT 

OLD BUSINESS:  REPEATERS:  IAN, W6TCP reported that there 
were some linking issues with WA6ODP apparently caused by its 
controller, so he swapped it out for a spare unit that he had.  It remains 
to be seen if this resolves the linking problems.   

An AllStar link node has been setup for AD6KV and is undergoing testing.   Ian is in the 
process of designing the backup power and cooling systems for WA6ODP, and has divid-
ed the work into 3 phases:  

1) Batteries:  He is contemplating two or four batteries with the choice determined by 
the desired runtime.  The system will power only the equipment essential for the repeater 
operation, e.g., the link transceiver to the AD6KV repeater will be turned off to conserve 
power and to permit independent operation of the two repeaters. 

2) Cooling:   The seasonal cool weather has temporarily lessened the need for cool-
ing and the effort will be taken up again in the spring of 2021.  There will be a need for 
some metal work to create ventilation holes and mounts for the cooling fans. 

3) Solar panels:  Installing solar panels for maintaining the battery charge is a signifi-
cant challenge because of the high wind velocities that are frequently present, and by the 
need to raise the panels above the reach of grazing cattle and other critters. 

December LARK Meeting Planning:  SIMON KM6TCM reported that in lieu of our 
usual white elephant exchange, he is planning a ñPub style quizò with prizes to be award-
ed to the winners.  Arrangements will be made to deliver the prizes to the recipients.  A 
scheme for awarding the ñBRICKò is being worked on.  Simon will solicit questions for the 
quiz from the membership.   

ROGER KK6RD set forth a motion to allocate $500, the usual amount expended for door 
prizes at December meetings, for the purchase of the prizes.  The motion as seconded 
and unanimously approved by the Board.   

RON AD6KV, ñvolunteeredò to purchase prizes. 

Security of Zoom Meetings:  SIMON KM6TCM, noted that the invasion of Zoom meet-
ings by bad actors has generally been the result of public posting of the meeting creden-
tials on the internet where they could be harvested by internet ñbotsò.  In his opinion we 
are relatively safe because we donôt provide public access to our meeting credentials.   
We have a slightly increased risk because we have decided to use the same credentials 
for more than one meeting.  As a further safeguard, we have multiple hosts monitoring the 
meetings that have the ability to quickly isolate an offender. 

 

Lark Virtual Board Meeting #1  November 5, 2020.                                    

Notes by Bernie B. NJ6W   
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Radio Equipment Donation:  DAVID KG6WIR, reported on the successful removal of a 
Yagi antenna and a forty foot telescoping mast at the San Leandro home of the widow of a 
SK ham.   

The work was carried out by Will Fares, KJ6HVN, Craig Mullins, KK6FFZ and David.  While 
lowering the mast was tricky, it was accomplished without injury or property damage.  The 
mast itself was intentionally damaged in the lowering process.   

In return for the work the antenna and SK hamôs radio gear was donated to LARK.  David 
is assessing the value of the equipment and it will be offered for sale at future auction.  As 
a side note,  the woman had contacted other bay area ham clubs (found by an internet 
search) and LARK was the only one willing to take on the task. 

NEW BUSINESS: RON AD6KV: There have been no applications for LARK life member-
ship. 

IAN W6TCP: Regarding W6TCP EME Antenna Array Damage. Ian showed a photograph of 
his Earth-Moon-Earth (EME) antenna array pointing directly into the ground.  It was put 
out of commission by birds that apparently had a taste for cable insulation and had de-
stroyed the position sensors as well as some of the cabling.  

Re: Monthly Technical Meetings:  Ian is planning two virtual (Zoom) technical meetings:  
Digital Mobil Radio (DMR) on 30 January 2021, and the AllStarLink network of amateur ra-
dio repeaters on 27 February 2021.   

Re: Remembrance of LARK Silent Key Members: Ian proposed that a roster of our SK 
members be compiled and presented a partial list those he could recall.  

19:00 Meeting called to order by President George M. KG6GEM, and              

adjourned at 20:22.   

Lark Virtual Board Meeting #1  November 5, 2020.                                        

Notes by Bernie B. NJ6W   

 
 

Thoughts for Today  

No act of kindness, however small,                               

is ever wasted.ðAesop. 

Donôt judge each day by the harvest you sow, but 

by the seeds you plant.ðRobert Lewis Stevenson. 

Keep your face always to the sunshine, and       

shadows will fall behind you.ï Walt Whitman  

 

Photo: Palace o Fine Arts, San Francisco, J. Holme 2020. 
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President George M. KG6GEM, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and we 
adjourned at 8:30 pm.  Present:  George M. KGGEM, David C. KG6WIR, Ian P.  
W6TCP, Paul A. NK8F, Roger D. KK6RD, Simon B. KM6TCM, Bernie B. NJ6W, 
Jeana H. KK6KZT 

VISITORS TO OUR GENERAL MEETINGS - The meeting began with GEORGE asking if an-
yone had a topic they wished to discuss prior to proceeding with the agenda. 

PAUL, who is the President of the Lawrence Livermore Lab Radio Club (W6LLL) pro-
posed that we invite members of that club to visit our zoom meetings as this may incen-
tivize them to join LARK.   

W6LLL has about 50 óextendedô members (dispersed over a significant geographic area in 
California) and about 12 active local members.  Several new licensees in W6LLL have 
shown interest in becoming active in the ham radio community and these would be won-
derful people to recruit.  

ROGER is also going to invite ham radio operators from the Workday Radio club to check 
out LARK meetings.   

BERNIE suggested that we stop using a single log-in credential for our meetings, and 
switch it around every few months, for privacy and security reasons.   

ROGER mentioned that he has the ability as a host of the Zoom meetings to put people 
into a ówaiting roomô or mute them remotely, should there be a need to do this.   

SIMON informed us that we have the option of letting visitors (non-members) participate 
in LARK meetings by first entering a ñwaiting roomò where they would log in their names 
and call signs prior to having access to the meeting proper.  He added that this is proba-
bly not necessary, but we have the option.   

Regarding inviting visitors to participate in the December general meeting, it was the 
boardôs consensus, that  just as we would welcome visitors to this event were it being 
held live, we also welcome visitors to the virtual event.   

However, anyone extending an invitation to the December meeting to visitors should in-
form them that the this meeting is a unique event unlike typical meetings and will not in-
volve technical discussions or presentations.  

IAN W6TCP: TOPICS HE WILL ADDRESS AT THIS SATURDAYôS GENERAL MEETING-  
Regarding the Monthly Tech Zoom Meetings-   Jan 30, he proposes to present on Pro-
graming our DMR handheld Anytone AT D878UV;  Feb. 27

th
 on: Configuring Allstar Node 

Raspberry Pi3+ , but heôs still on the fence about this.   

Ian is considering doing a survey to see what the membership wants.  
He will mention this in the Saturday meeting. Board members con-
curred that this was an excellent idea.   

Regarding WA6ODP Repeater Update-   Ian will give details about the 
action to swap out the controller due to strange linking behavior, and 
elaborate on Phase I and Phase II of the Repeater Upgrade Project.   

Virtual Board Meeting #2 November 19, 2020                                            

Notes by Jeana KK6KZT, Secretary 

 

 

Happy Holidays  
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LARK Virtual Board Meeting #2 November 19, 2020  

 Notes by Jeana KK6KZT, Secretary 

òWe are rare, not perfect.  This is not to be corrected,          

eliminated, or transcended, just accepted ó.  - Mark Nepo  

Regarding the 2021 Membership drive ï general renewal notices will be sent in December 
and January. Individuals on the membership roster who have not renewed by the end of 
January will be sent targeted notices in February and March.  Those who have not re-
newed by the end of March, will be dropped from the roster so that our list is current and 
accurate in April, since that is when we hold elections and only members can vote.   

Regarding LARK SK's- we are still working on completed this list.   

Regarding IANôs presentation: Introduction to AllStar, PAUL asked: ñwhat do you want to 
get across? What is AllStar and how does it relate to other services, why you would go to 
Allstar?ò  Ian gave us a brief overview of the presentation, which is 60 slides long, so his 
answers to Paulôs questions will be precise and detailed this Saturday.   

PAUL also asked Ian to explain how our two repeaters differ in terms of advantages of 
each.  IAN: ñThe AD6KV repeater is the more reliable since we have power, and the build-
ing is earthquake proof, the one on the hill (Morgan territory) has greater coverage but it 
is prone to power outages, more interference, heat and wind.  The best coverage is the 
ODP, but the more ósuperiorô system is the AD6KV location.ò 

PAUL: ñWhat is the long-term sustainable plan?ò  IAN: ñIf we swapped these repeaters 
out to DMR repeaters, you wouldnôt need all the linkingò.  This is not an option for our 
club currently, itôs more a theoretical construct.  IAN: ñOne of our challenges is that the   
ODP repeater is in a metal cabinet which can get extremely hot in the summer.  We need 
to solve the problem of getting proper colling.  Controllers cost $400, if we burn one up 
every year that is not sustainable.  There are no easy answers to any of these problemsò. 

GROUPS.IO AND SUB-GROUPS - ROGER: asked if it would be prudent to address the is-
sue of people wanting to join subgroups in Groups.io.   SIMON: mentioned that there had 
been a lot of chatter about the subgroups on the tech. net meeting and added that if you 
want to be on the VE subgroup, you need to be a VE.  The board consensus was that a 
brief explanation of what the subgroups are, and who is appropriate for each group, 
would be useful at this time.    

IAN: has added slides to his presentation for Novemberôs General meeting regarding 
Groups.io and sub-groups.  This should clarify any confusion. 

DECEMBER MEETING PUB-QUIZ -SIMON KM6TCM:  Introduced us to a gaming platform 
called Kahoot.  It is how we will play our pub quiz game at the December meeting.  Simon 
will hold practice sessions to lead LARK members through the process prior to the De-
cember meeting.  It will be a lot of fun, just do not freak out.   

Headôs up:  you WILL want to operate the Kahoot game off a smartphone (preferably) or at 
least operate two devices to be part of the game.  One device keeps you connected to the 
Zoom meeting, the other to the Kahoot app.   

JANUARYôS GUEST PRESENTER will be JOHN K6MM who will entertain us with a report 
on his DX-pedition to Navassa. FYI: Navassa is a small uninhabited Caribbean island 
northeast of Jamaica and South of Cuba.  The United States claims ownership and admin-
isters it through the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service.   
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Lark Virtual Meeting Saturday November 21, 2020 

Notes by Jeana KK6KZT, Secretary 

Attendees: 50 Members + 6 Visitors 

PRESIDENT GEORGE MOOREHEAD. KG6GEM called the meeting to order at 9:30 am and 

adjourned at 10:50 am.  Special thanks to Simon KM6TCM, Roger KK6RD, and Ron AD6KV 

for technical assistance with zoom meetings.  

IAN W6TCP Regarding Tech. Zoom Meetings- starting in Jan. 2021, LARK will host 
this new kind of meeting on the 4

th
 Saturday of each month.  The first one will be about 

DMR.  Ian will specifically be talking about the DMR Anytone AT D878UV (plus).  The Feb. 

topic is not locked down as Ian will first survey members to find out what people want to 

hear. Meetings will run from 30 to 90 minutes depending on how things go.  These meet-

ings will not feature club issues, voting, roll call, or anything regular meetings deal with.  

There will be a technical presentation and time afterwards for questions, including working 

through problems.  General meetings will still be the 3
rd
 Saturday each month.   

Current status of the WA6ODP repeater ï  

We seem to have fixed the strange linking behavior, by swapping out the controller; it is a 

strange logic thing, now the issues are not there, but is it coincidence or is it really fixed?  

The other issue which came up recently is someone in Modesto was using the link frequen-

cy for a 45-minute chat they were S9+60 so obviously there is the ability 

to cause interference to the operation of the repeater. The ham only identified himself once 

and his call sign wasnôt clear. This was an inappropriate use of this section of the band 

plan. Ian is contemplating moving the repeater link to another frequency. 

 

Repeater Upgrades Phase 1: Battery Backups. With (2) 200Ah batteries we would 

have back-up power at the ODP repeater for about 50 hours.   Is this adequate?  We donôt 

know, but itôs whatôs in the budget and itôs where we will start. 

Phase 2: Temperature Control.  Last August the APRS digipeater recorded a tempera-

ture in the metal box where the repeater resides, at 118 degrees.  This is not a good envi-

ronment for electronics.  We are O.K. for now, but from June onwards temperatures will on-

ly escalate.  Possible solutions could be to Drill a hole in opposite sides of the metal box, 

put an insect barrier on each side and insert fans.  If you have expertise in this area, please 

reach out to Ian, preferably prior to June. 

Phase 3: Solar Power.  Two principle safety issues: there are many cows to protect at 

this site, and the winds can be vicious.  With care, we can mount some panels on the top to 

keep the batteries charged, and this is our third priority. 

Membership Drive- Weôd love for you to rejoin; your dues pay for repeater updates.   



13 

  

 

 

Lark Virtual Meeting Saturday November 21, 2020 

Notes by Jeana KK6KZT, Secretary 

Weôve spent thousands of dollars on this, and for less than 5 cents a day you can be part 

of the club.  You can renew on online with PayPal or send a check to the address pub-

lished in the newsletter.  Preferred method is PayPal. 

Farewell to Friends - We have created a webpage which lists our silent keys, good club 
members who have passed on, now have a special place to be remembered.   

Staying In ñThe Loopò - Keep current with club activities, subscribe to the Liv-
vermore.groups.io and you will be included in club e-mails.  We have various subgroups 

and some of these are closed groups.   

The closed groups are a matter of simple logistics.  For example, only VEs get the VE 

group mail, it would not make sense for anyone else, since they would not be able to pro-

vide testing or coordinate these efforts.  We value your time and privacy and will not bog 

down your e-mail with superfluous messages that donôt apply to you.  

At this point in the meeting, Ian gave his presentation on Allstar which was very well re-

ceived.  Following that, further club business was discussed, as follows: 

Bernie NJ6W Treasurerôs Report - Not much activity, a couple of renewals have come 
in. We have maintained a healthy bank balance. Please get your membership dues in 

ASAP.  The sooner this process is complete, the faster I can set the budget, which deter-

mines how much we can allocate for important club business like repeater upgrades. 

SIMON KM6TCM Club Meetings -   Our next meeting will be the Christmas extrava-
ganza, featuring an exciting quiz with around 60 questions, pub quiz style. The pub quiz 

style includes a multiple-choice questionnaire.  This will be on-line using the app. Kahoot.  

The most effective way to participate is to use a second device, like a smartphone or tab-

let.  We will have a couple of training sessions prior to the event, these will be out on the 

reflector this weekend. There will be exciting prizes (thanks to Ronôs internet shopping 

abilities) for winners in each category.   

OFFICERS COMMENTS ï  

Paul NK8F: has reached out to his W6LLL folks to join LARK.  Ron AD6KV: VE testing will 

continue, being done in the driveway with social distancing, small groups. Roberto K6KM: 

Monday midnight is deadline for newsletter.  George KG6GEM: Events, everything on hold 

until further notice, he will keep us informed.  

Technical Interest groups: Ron AD6KV- nothing from Robot Garden, activities im-
pacted because we canôt use the facility.  He took the mesh nodes off the roof since we 

canôt be using that facility right now.  
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Lark Virtual Meeting Saturday November 21, 2020 

Notes by Jeana KK6KZT, Secretary 

Club Business - George KG6GEM:  

For ARES information or to apply for óLifetime Membershipô in LARK, please contact Ron 

Kane via e-mail. Looking for greater involvement with LARK?   

By April 2021 the Officer Position of Secretary will be open, it comes with the 

privilege of being a voting member of the board. Now is an excellent time to 

reach out to George via e-mail an express your interest.  

We also need a Historian/Archivist, this is not an officer position, the job is to scan and or-

ganize the clubôs collected photos, and other memorabilia in a cohesive fashion.  A fabu-

lous opportunity for someone with creative flair.  To take the plunge for either of these, 

send an e-mail directly to George.   

Klutz nominations-  Roger KK6RD:   nominated Simon for the technical glitch of acci-
dentally óendingô the Nov. Zoom meeting a bit prematurely, everyone figured it out though 

and rejoined the meeting.  We still love you Simon. Could have happened to anyone, well 

actually it could only happen to someone óin controlô of the meeting, having said that - this 

is a good opportunity to thank Simon for his excellent guidance getting LARK up to speed 

with Zoom meetings in the time of COVID.  This has been an essential service.  We could 

not have done it without you. Thank you!  

Show and Tell-  Roberto K6KM shared that he built a compact vertical antenna for the 

160 meter band, and made a contact with the South Cook Islands.  This antenna was much 

better than what he had before which was ónothingô. Heôs written an article about this expe-

rience, check it out in this issue.  

Conversation From óThe Floorô - Tim Parsons: Wondered where he might set up an 

antenna for field day.  Dave F.: Morgan Territory has a parking lot as you come up from the 

Livermore side, great place to set up for mobile locations, you are on top of a hill.  Nate: 

goes to Bushy peak, had simplex contacts even on 5 watts.  A great hike and good con-

tacts.   

Brian KM6GMU: regards to BayNet, would Allstar be a good access point to join that from 

the Tri-Valley?  Roberto K6KM, they have a talk group on DMR, you can call in on their 

Thursday nets, otherwise he has intermittent access.   

John AD6KD: was looking to purchase a new Yaesu or Icom rig and sought recommenda-

tions.  Several suggestions were offered by members.   
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The brick 

Notes by Jeana KK6KZT, Secretary 

 

A longtime LARK tradition has been the ceremonial passing of the óBrickô during the White 

Elephant Gift Exchange held at the December meeting.  As we have many new members not 

familiar with this tradition the time is right to review the history. 

In the early seventies affordable solid state RF transistors were developed that produced a 

couple of watts at VHF frequencies.  This led to the production of portable two meter ama-

teur radio transceivers.  The physical design of these units was accomplished in a time that 

ICôs were just being developed so most of the electronics were constructed using discrete 

components requiring the use of large physical enclosures.  Considerable power was es-

sential to operate these early radios plus the battery technology of the day required the use 

of bulky and heavy power packs.  Some models were equipped with shoulder straps. 

These units could hardly be called óhand heldô transceivers.  Considerable heft was required 

to adjust to make a transmission using the built in microphone.  Technology has come a 

long way with todayôs multi-band multi-functional compact óHTô radios that fit into the palm 

of your hand. 

The units came 

to be affection-

ately called 

óbricksô due to 

the fact that they 

were similar in 

size and weight 

of a masonry 

brick.  The 

LARK Brick ex-

change tradition was born when members fashioned 

replicas of transceivers using an actual masonry brick 

as a foundation.  Various parts and labels were glued to 

the brick to replicate a real transceiver equipped with a 

speaker and microphone. The names of the imaginative 

crafters have been lost to time and memory loss.  If you 

know who the club members names are let me know and 

I will include them in the record.   

The Brick is one of the mystery gifts at the December white elephant gift exchange.  A de-

coy package is provided by the current guardian so that the óbrickô will  not automatically  

be recognized by the potential ówinnerô during the gift selection process.  Once the brick 

has been ówonô the winner will be the guardian of the brick for the next twelve months.  It is 

a hallowed honor to be the custodian of the brick and great trust is endowed on the ówinnerô 

over the next 12 months.  The Brick comes in a custom wooden case with a logbook record-

ing all the ówinnersô.   

Portable THEN 

Portable NOW 

 

The LARK ñBrickò 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj_iP6gwILUAhUprlQKHbaYAQEQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.stripes.com%2Fnews%2Fpacific%2Fkorea%2Fham-radios-find-place-in-high-tech-world-1.139146&psig=AFQjCNFaKyHY3
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiG6fb1wILUAhXhs1QKHTuOAFYQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fstevep0210%2Fget-it-together%2F&psig=AFQjCNGnrlCTZp1SLKzi7v8MfJV0PhgjXA&ust=149550827544551
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The brick 

Notes by Jeana KK6KZT, Secretary 

 

.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to Jeana: KK6KZT for the picture of the brick. 

The LARK ñBrickò 

Rules related to the care and feeding of the Brick are as follows 

(subject to change). 

1.The Brick can be won once by any one member. 

2.Current guardian provides something óadditiveô to the Brick each 

year. 

3.Each winner makes a clever and informative entry into the log 

book.  

4.Brick is returned to the club the following          December. 

John, WB6YAF 
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The NM Century Award is for making 100 contacts with New Mexico SOTA peak activa-

tions. 

 The medallion:  Made by well known Jemez Pueblo potter, Bernice Gachupin whose 
husband is Hall of Fame runner, Steve Gachupin, six time winner of the Pikes Peak Mara-

thon.  It is hand-made, fired in a simple wood fired kiln, using Red Mesa clay.  It is in the 

shape of the state of New Mexico, and features meaningful hand-painted designs including 

the famous Zia symbol found on the state flag.  They are signed work of art.  It is serial num-

bered and personalized to the winner on the back. Award is limited while supplies last. 

 How to earn it:  Make one hundred QSO's with New Mexico activations beginning Feb-
ruary 1, 2018.  For the purposes of this award, you may work multiple stations and each sta-

tion multiple times on different modes and bands on the same peak on the same day. 

 While New Mexico is one of the least populated states, it features ten "Mountain 

Goats"  who together did almost 700 activations last year.  Most operated on multiple bands 

providing several thousand opportunities annually to add to SOTA chasersôs count. 

 

ROBERTO K6KM   Awarded November 2020 with more than 120 SOTA QSOs with NM. 

LARK Member Awards 



18 

  

In October Lydia Westcott, widow of Wil-
liam Westcott (KF6BXHïSK), contacted 
LARK and asked if we would be willing 
to take down her husbandôs antenna 
mast and Yagi antenna. She had been 
looking since her husband passed away 
last year but could find no one who 
would be willing to help with this task. 
She turned to the internet and found 
LARK. After visiting her home in San 
Leandro, I agreed to take down the mast 
if I could find enough volunteers to as-
sist. Fortunately, on the day we chose, 
the high winds had subsided in the Bay 
Area and Craig Mullins (KK6FFZ), Will 
Fares (W6SWF), and I met at her 
home.  As you might imagine, you canôt 
always know what tools are needed until 
you get into a project and, as a result, 
Craig had to return home to Pleasanton 
to get those extra tools to accomplish 

the task. Without any incidents and 
six hours later, we removed the mast, 
antenna, and cleaned up her yard of 
cables, guy wires, and anchors. Many 
thanks are owed to Craig and Will for 
their hard work and creativity in get-
ting the antenna and mast down. I 
couldnôt have done it without your 
help. 

 Lydia was grateful and pleasantly 
surprised that fellow hams were will-
ing to come out during the pandemic 
and volunteer their time to help her. I 
assured her thatôs what our club and 
members are about --assisting the 
community and fellow hamôs families 
whenever possible. Lydia donated all 
of Williamôs equipment in apprecia-
tion for giving her a helping hand. 

David, Estate Sales   KG6WIR 

LARK Take down of Mast/Antenna for Widow of SK  Dave:KG6WIR 
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SK ESTATE SALE ITEMS 

 

November 2020 

Jim Frenez (SK) Estate Sale: 

MFJ UHF/VHF SWR Meter MFJ 817C          $  75 

MFJ-259B HF/UHF SWR  Analyzer with case       $140                                    

MFJ Versa Turner II MFJ962D 1.5Kw                             $160 

AT-7000 LDG Tuner                                                 $110 

Ameritron AL-811 Amplifier                                          $400 

 

Additional Items from other (SK) Estates: 

Sale of this equipment will support repeater operations 

 

Yaesu FT-762GX (HF)                                             $180 

Kenwood Dual band (VHF/UHF) TM-V7     $100     

Kenwood Dual band (VHF/UHF) TM-V7     $100  

Radio Shack regulated DC power supplies (3 amps/13.8v)  $  25    

Samlex regulated power supply (4-6 amps/13.8v)   $  30    

ASTRON RS-35M power supply      $160     

ASTRON RS-70M power supply      $250 

ASTRON RS-70M power supply      $250 

ICOM All mode Transceiver IC-910H     $430 

TE System RF power Amp. Model 1452S (144-146Mhz)  $550  

TE System RF power Amp. Model 4462S (420-450Mhz)  $650 

13 Element 2 meter Yagi antenna      $  80      

 

Please, contact David: KG6WIR  (925) 895-4698 

Estate Sale Items:  Dave:KG6WIR 
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 Ian discussed the advent of AllStar as a way to link through the Internet (Voice 
over IP) different types of nodes. He talked about the similarities and differ-
ences with other existing resources (Echolink, DMR/DSTAR/FUSION, IRLP, 
WIRES). He also showed possible commercial and homebrew implementations 
of AllStar and the ones he is considering and deploying for our repeaters. 

 

Here is the link to Ianôs presen-
tation (for as long as it exists in 
the WEB): 

https://livermoreark.groups.io/
g/main/attachment/12336/0/
AllStar%20Presentaton%20to%
20LARK%20by%20W6TCP.pdf 

Lark Presentation: AllStar  by: Ian Parker W6TCP 


